

VALLEY VIEW BAPTIST CHURCH

6N656 IL ROUTE 25, St. CHARLES, IL 60174

INDOCHINA MISSIONS NEWS

GLENN COLLEY & KIT SAVOEUN
MAY 2024



"And the lord said unto the servant, Go out into the highways and hedges, and compel them to come in, that my house may be filled." Luke 14: 23

Savoeun and I send you our greetings from the remote villages in Southeastern Cambodia. The rains returned in early May so it is cooling off nicely.

We had an outstanding trip to the Villages this May with Pastor Reap presenting his 30 students for their exams. We had a great day with singing, preaching & prayer followed by their exams on their two-week Bible Study. The students really did well both on their written exam and on reciting their memory verses. We thank the Lord for answering our prayers for travelling mercies on the 200-mile round trip.

Savoeun and I thank you all for your faithful love, prayers and gifts that we may continue to bring the Gospel of Jesus Christ forward, even to these remote Villages.

In Christ's Service to the Cambodian People, Missionaries Glenn Colley and Kit Savoeun

My New Motorcycle is arriving in July

As many of you know I have been looking and praying for a motorcycle to replace my daily driver Suzuki which is wearing out. On May 17th my agent at



the Japan Motorcycle shop found the new Motorcycle I need and we won the auction for a bid of \$3,700. I had put down a \$600 deposit so the cost will be just \$3,100 upon delivery and it is scheduled to arrive from Japan in late July. I would be thankful for any special gifts toward this need during the month of June. You may give tax deductible gifts by check to the address on the header.

Please make checks for donation to Indochina Missions, payable to: Valley View Baptist Church with Indochina Missions in the subject line.